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The Corporation of 
The Township of Brock 

1 Cameron St. E., P.O. Box 10 
Cannington, ON L0E 1E0 

705-432-2355 

October 26, 2023 
 
Honourable Andrea Khanjin 
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Sent via email: Andrea.Khanjin@pc.ola.org; minister.mecp@ontario.ca 
Re:  Clean Up Lake Simcoe 
  

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Brock, at their meeting 
held on October 23, 2023. adopted the following resolution: 

C-2023-236 
“WHEREAS in 2009 the Government of Ontario released its Lake Simcoe Protection Plan, which 
called for Lake Simcoe’s phosphorus pollution to be reduced by 50% to 44 tonnes per year to 
protect our cold-water fishery and to prevent excessive weed growth and algae blooms; and 
WHEREAS the Government of Ontario has still not funded or implemented a plan to reduce Lake 
Simcoe’s phosphorus pollution to 44 tonnes per year; and 
WHEREAS  Lake Simcoe’s phosphorus pollution has risen by 26% between 2015 and 2020 
relative to its 2009 level. 
BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Township of Brock requests the 
Government of Ontario to fund and implement a plan to reduce Lake Simcoe’s phosphorus 
pollution to 44 tonnes per year with a target date of 2030; and 
THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Honorable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the 
Environment, Conservation and Parks; and all Lake Simcoe watershed MPPS and 
municipalities.” 

Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the Clerk’s 
Department, Clerks@Brock.ca 

Yours truly, 
 
THE TOWNSHIP OF BROCK 

 
Fernando Lamanna 
Clerk/Deputy CAO 
 
FL:dh 
 
cc. Lake Simcoe Watershed MPP’s 
 Lake Simcoe Watershed Municipalities 
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